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Dennis Mulberger, General Managing Director 
Consolidated Tire Processing, LLC 
3100 S. Ridgewood Unit 190 
South Daytona, Florida 32119 
consolidatedtire@aol.com  
 
Re:  Application Complete 
 Volusia County – Solid Waste 

Facility Name: Consolidated Tire Processing, LLC, Waste Tire Processing Facility 
Facility ID: SW WACS # 100465 
DEP Application No.: 0310464-002-WT 

 
Dear Mr. Mulberger: 

Thank you for your application for Solid Waste Operation Permit for the above referenced 
Facility.  The original permit application was dated December 14, 2016 and received on 
December 20, 2016.  A request for additional information (RAI) was issued on January 6, 2017, 
and the RAI response was received on January 6, 2017.  The application, DEP Application No. 
0310464-002-WT, is considered complete.  The Department will make every effort to issue the 
final agency action as quickly as possible. 

Your RAI response submittal included an updated Financial Assurance Cost Estimate that 
included the costs to load and transport tires from the Consolidated Tire Processing, LLC, Waste 
Tire Processing Facility. The revised total cost estimate, as stated in the estimate, is $8,904 
($0.89 per tire).  The cost estimate is approved by the Department. 

The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Susan Eldredge, FDEP 
Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399. 

You are reminded that you must submit an annually-adjusted closing cost estimate at least 60 
days prior to the anniversary date of the financial assurance mechanism, in accordance with Rule 
62-711.500(3), F.A.C.  In this case, the annual cost estimate is due by October 8th each year 
(original financial assurance bond was submitted on December 8, 2016).  The 2017 cost estimate 
adjustment must be sent to the Central District not later than 10/8/2017.   
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If you have any questions, please contact Stephen Amirault by telephone at 407-897-2932 or by 
e-mail at stephen.amirault@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
______________________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Environmental Administrator 
Permitting and WCU 
Waste, Air, & Stormwater Permitting 
 
v. 1.1 
 
cc: 
Brian Pohl, P.E., Universal Engineering Sciences., bpohl@UniversalEngineering.com 
Cory Dilmore, P.E.– FDEP, Division of Waste Management, SWPP@dep.state.fl.us  
Susan Eldredge, - FDEP Solid Waste Section, Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
FDEP Central District: Tom Lubozynski, Stephen Amirault, Sirena Davila, Gloria-Jean 
DePradine 
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